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Leroy Engineering Solo 
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The Starting Line   REport by Bob MacDonald 

As you receive this, Summer is coming to a close and we are transition-
ing to Fall.  We still have plenty of events on the calendar, so be sure to 
get a little more #funwithcars in as the leaves change colors. 
 
Before the update on upcoming events, there is some club business 
that I want to bring to everyone’s attention.  It’s time to think about our 
upcoming NEOHIO Region Elections.  Nominations for all positions 
opened at our September meeting and will be accepted through our Oc-
tober Board Meeting (via Zoom).  Written (email) nominations are per-
fectly acceptable if you can’t attend a meeting.  If you want to attend a 
meeting, please reach out to Joe Blaha treasurer@neohioscca.com and 
ask him to send you the Zoom link. 
 
A committee has been working on creating an Amended and Restated 
Constitution for the region and we plan to include approval of that on 
this year’s ballot in conjunction with the Annual Meeting. The original 
version of the current Constitution was adopted in 1965 and since then 
there have been 39 Amendments and 14 Standing Regulations adopt-
ed, leading to a lot of cross-referencing back and forth through the doc-
ument.  Our current board has had the new draft to review and provide 
feedback since our July meeting.  The plan is to share the new version 
with all members starting shortly after the October meeting and asking 
for a vote to adopt via our ballot, which will be tallied at the annual meet-
ing along with the ballots for officers and trustees. 
 
Turning to upcoming events, the Leroy Miata Challenge Finale is at 
Eastlake on September 21

st
. Close behind that is the Leroy Engineer-

ing sponsored Solo Points Event #5 at the IX Center on Sept. 28
th
. 

 
The NEOHIO Fall Festival Club Race presented by Zuber + Gardner 
CPAs is coming up at Nelson Ledges on September 21

st
 and 22

nd
.  This 

will be our biggest Divisional Race of the year, as it kicks off the Great 
Lakes Division Champ Series for 2024/25!  This race is also worth 
DOUBLE POINTS toward the NEOHIO Region Championship.  
Thanks to our supporting sponsors Summit Racing Equipment, Car-
botech Brakes, Leonard Trailer Sales  and Stupid Fast Tires for con-
tributing to a great event. Thanks also to our Pace Car Sponsor, Tim 
Lally Chevrolet.  As a special addition to the weekend, the Furlong & 
Co. Pursuit Race is open to all competitors in closed wheel cars.  Five 
prizes are being offered that include cash and Summit Racing Gift 
Cards!  Competitor registration is open at http://msreg.com/FallFest24 
and volunteer registration is open at http://msreg.com/FallFest24VOL. 
Please come out and join us for this outstanding event! 
 
The Johnny Appleseed Road Rally is scheduled for Oct. 19th.  It will 
start from DiBella’s Subs in Canton.   

Continued on page 8 

mailto:treasurer@neohioscca.com
http://msreg.com/FallFest24
http://msreg.com/FallFest24VOL


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

R.E. & Club Office 

Bob MacDonald 

regexec@neohioscca.com 

 

Assistant R.E. 

Brandon Anderson 

(615) 504-3610 

 

Treasurer 

Joe Blaha                             
Treasurer@neohioscca.com 

 

Recording Secretary 

Ray Glover 

recorder@neohioscca.com 

 

Membership Secretary 

Bill Snow 
membership@neohioscca.com 

 

Board (Trustees/Officers) 

board@neohioscca.com 

 

Trustees 
trustees@neohioscca.com 

 

Taylor Allen ‘25 

Matt Harbert ‘25 

John  McFarland ‘25 

Kurt Stevens ‘24                          

Flagchair@neohioscca.com 

 

Thomas Weiland ‘24 

 

Ashley Medwig ‘24 

adorianmedwig@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Trustees Continued 

Brenda Nick ‘26 

Chase McIntyre ‘26 

Bill Crowe  ‘26 

 

Event Chairs 

Solo Chair 

Brandon Anderson 

solochair@neohioscca.com 

Time Trial Chair 

Dave Lancaster 

TimeTrials@neohioscca.com 

 

Street Survival 

Bryan Hall 
StreetSurvival@ 

neohioscca.com 

 

Club Racing Chair  
Debbie Lafond 

fastlady1026@yahoo.com 

 

Rally Chair 
Greg Lester 

rallychair@neohioscca.com 

 

Rally Cross Chair 

 

 

Track Contacts 

Nelson Ledges 

Fred Wolfe 

fredwolfe@ 

nelsonledges.com 

Mid-Ohio 

(419) 884-2295 

Blower Contributors 
Ray Glover, Bill Snow, 

Debbie LaFond, 

 

Specialty Chiefs 

Flagging & Comm. 

Kurt Stevens 

Flagchair@neohioscca.com 

 
Tech Inspection 

Maurice LaFond  

(440) 946-2207 

mrl1070@yahoo.com 

 
Timing & Scoring 

Brenda Nick 

(440) 789-8679 

brenda.j.nick@gmail.com 

 
Emergency Services 

Jon Schneider  
emergency@neohioscca.com 
 

Chief of Pits 
Bill Stewart 
 

Chief of Grid 
Betsy McIntyre 
 
 
Social Media Chair 

Jennifer Bradford 

social@neohioscca.com 

 
Newsletter Editor 

Bob Roberts 

newsletter@neohioscca.com 

 
Web Master 

Jennifer Bradford 

webmaster@neohioscca.com 

 
Registrar 

Jennifer Bradford 

jenniferdietz96@ 

hotmail.com 

 

 
 

Region  Points  Regional Championship points are tracked 

during the year. Each month points are posted at https://

neohioscca.com/road-racing/region-championship-points/, 

in the Blower and on Facebook. Contact Debbie LaFond. 

Monthly Meetings  

Neohio Board meetings are 

held the first Tuesday of each 

month. Any exceptions will be 

published in the Blower. 

Meetings are held at 7:30 PM  

via Zoom. Please contact any 

Officer or Trustee for a current 

Zoom link. 

Membership meeting dates and 

times are shown in the Blower.  

 

The Blower is the official pub-

lication of the Neohio Region, 

Inc., Sports Car Club of America. 

Material in this issue may be 

reproduced by other regions of 

the SCCA without specific per-

mission, if proper acknowledge-

ment of both source and author 

is given. All other reproduction 

requires specific permission of 

the Neohio Regional Executive. 

All photos are copyrighted to 

the owner and mat not be    

reproduced without expressed 

written permission of the      

owner. 

Articles for publication in The 
Blower may be submitted in 
most Windows-based word  
processing formats. You may 
mail or email material to the 
editor or RE at regexec@ 

neohioscca.com by the last day 
of each month. 

Great Lakes Division 

www.greatlakes-scca.org 

www.neohioscca.com 
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Neohio Region, SCCA Inc. Calendar of Events  

 

 

 
THANK YOU Carbotech Brakes! 

Longtime supporter of Neohio        
Region and a major sponsor of our  

CCPL Lake County Captains Parking Lot, Eastlake, OH 

GCF Geauga County Fairgrounds, Burton, OH 

NLRC Nelson Ledges Road Course, Garrettsville, OH 

TBD To Be Decided 

   

Sept. 21-22 Fall Festival Divisional  NLRC 

Sept 21 Leroy Autocross CCPL 

Sept. 28 Solo Points Event #5 IX Center 

   

Neohio Region Would Like to Thank Our Event Sponsors! 
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Neohio Region, SCCA      

Trustee Meeting Minutes August 6, 2024 

Members Present: John McFarland (‘25) Kurt Stevens (‘24) Brenda Nick (‘26) Ashley Medwig (24)   Bill 

Crowe (‘26)  Chase McIntyre (‘26) Bill Snow (Mem Sec.) Joe Blaha (Tres.) Brendon Anderson (Asst. RE.)  

Members Excused: Taylor Allen (‘25) Thomas Weiland (‘24) Matt Harbert (‘25) Ray Glover (Rec. Sec.) 

Committee Members and Guests: Jennifer Bradford, Alex Stone, and Greg Lester. 

 

Call to Order: The Zoom meeting was called to order by Chair/R.E. Bob MacDonald at 7:35pm. 

Review of Prior Minutes: Minutes from the July 2, 2024 Zoom meeting were emailed to the Board by Ray 

Glover for review prior to the meeting.  A motion to accept the minutes as corrected was made by Kurt Ste-

vens, seconded by Brenda Nick, and approved without objection. 

 

Treasurer's Report: Joe Blaha emailed his August Treasurer’s Report to the Board prior the meeting.  The 

bank balance is down from last month, but up from last year.  A motion to approve the August Treasurer’s Re-

port was made by Brandon Anderson, seconded by John McFarland, and approved without objection. 

Membership: Bill Snow reported the following June statistics: 

697 Members at the end of July. 12 New members.    14 Memberships lapsed. 

All new members have been contacted by Bill Snow and the list forwarded to Board so they can reach out 
to individual new members in their specialty. 

 

Officer and Committee Reports: 

Regional Executive Report: Bob MacDonald reported the following: 

Need to reimburse Jim Pracker for the trailer license. 

Inventory for our property insurance is completed. 

Keep using the website’s promotion form for all program announcements. 

If you need to be reimbursed, please use the check request form under “Resources” on our website. 

Continue to support all our sponsors. 

 

Road Racing: Bob MacDonald reported the following: 

Registration is open on MSR for the September race – “Fall Festival”. 

There are some entries all ready. 

There will be a pursuit race at the end of the day Saturday.  $75 dollar entry fee. 

October race will be called the “Monster Mash.”  It may be a mix of Road Race and Time Trial run 
groups. 

 

Continued on next page 
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Trustee Meeting Minutes continued 

Time Trial: Brandon Anderson reported the following: 

Both scheduled Time Trials went fairly well. 

Looking at the October Road Race as the next possibility. 

Solo: Bob MacDonald reported the following: 

There is one this weekend.     Another the last Saturday of August. 

Rallycross: Alex Stone reported the following: 

Still looking for timing equipment.    Safety Steward looks set. 

Promote the 944 Fest – it is open to non-944 participants. 

Bob MacDonald will work on the sanction. 

Road Rally: Greg Lester reported the following: 

September 28 Rally is off the table. 

October 19th Johnny Appleseed Rally. 

Street Survival: Bob MacDonald reported the following: 

There is a connection to Drive Team, will look into that as a possible site/partnership. 

Probably looking at spring for a date. 

Communications Committee: Jennifer Bradford reported the following: 

Anything needed for AutoRama (Piston Power Show)?       Use the promo form. 

Old Business: 

Bob MacDonald: has received feedback on the proposed constitution from four people.  Get any 
additional comments to Bob within a week.  Current constitution is on the website. 

Winking Lizard deposit has been submitted for the Awards Celebration. 

John McFarland: six applications (cars) have been submitted to the Piston Power Show.  We should 
hear if we are in the show around the end of October.  The show is March 28-30, 2025. 

John McFarland: nothing new on the Great Lakes Championship Series. 

New Business: 

Greg Lester requested a budget of $1,200 for the October 19th, 2024 Johnny Appleseed Rally.  Bill 
Crowe moved to approve a budget of $1,200 for the Rally, seconded by Kurt Stevens, and ap-
proved without objection. 

Adjournment: Motion to adjourn made by Bill Crowe, seconded by Chase McIntyre, meeting ad-
journed at 8:36pm. 

 

Next trustee’s meeting will be September 3, 2024 via Zoom at 7:30 pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Ray Glover,                Recording Secretary 



 

             Page 6 

 

Notes from the Director’s Chair 
Area 4 Director Update for September 2024 

Dayle Frame 
Area 4 Director 

Great Lakes Division 
517.889.1117 (h) 

dframe@scca.com  

As the summer wanes, the Club works towards the “Championship Season” with titles on the line at 
the Solo Nationals, Runoffs, Rally Cross and Time Trials Championships. 
 
So, here’s what I did since my last report….. 
 
Video Conference Meetings: 

Club Racing Board (CRB) (8/6):  This meeting was cancelled since we had just held a face to face 
meeting in Kansas City.  The results of all of the CRB rules changes can be seen here. 

Electrified Vehicle Advisory Committee (EVAC) (8/14):  As we had no meeting while I was out in 
Oregon on vacation, we had quite a full agenda.  We got an update on our FAQ document that 
we hope to be able to send to regions.  We discussed creating a new Vehicle Technical Specifi-
cation (VTS) specifically for EVs.  We also chatted about the makes and models for the new 
Electric Touring class in Club Racing.  Once we had that figured out, we moved on to the spe-
cifics of what items to consider for the specs lines.   

Board of Directors (BoD) (8/26):  Our financials are still looking pretty good.  As the competition 
season draws to a close, entries are near early projections.  Membership renewals are also as 
expected.  Mike Cobb reported on the upcoming “Championship Season” as the various pro-
grams will have their crowning events occurring in the next month or so.  As in other years, its 
an “all hands on deck” situation.  The Club Racing program is in the middle of announcements 
about upcoming changes.  As I liaison to the CRB, I was able to add some nuance to the discus-
sion.  The BoD went into “Executive Session” (unrecorded, BoD only) to discuss a report from 
Chris Robbins about a member behaving badly.   

 
SCCA Events: 

WMR Solo at Grattan Raceway (9/2):  This was the first time I would solo my new BMW i4.  I 
asked the Solo Events Board (SEB) to classify the car and they stashed her in A Street.  This is 
a class dominated by Porsches, Corvettes, etc.  The Bimmer would be MUCH heavier (she 
weighs in at a robust 4650 pounds) and be on MUCH narrower tires (225s for longer range) 
compared to my class colleagues.  I didn’t think I would be competitive.  Then again, I wasn’t 
there to win this event but to have fun.  I wanted a challenge and I got it.  I’ve said it before and 
I’ll say it again…..autocrossing is a VERY different skill set from Club Racing and I have not 
transitioned to that skill set yet. 

 
Once again, the WMR folks ran a nice event which ran smoothly with over 90 cars getting six runs 

on the nearly two mile track.  Dan Moody and his crew should be very proud of the event they 
organized and ran. 

 
Continued on next page 
 

mailto:dframe@scca.com
https://www.scca.com/pages/cars-and-rules
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Continued from previous page 
 
Later this month, I’ll head off to Road America to attend the 60th Runoffs.  Road America is a special 
place for me.  I remember going there as a kid back in the 60’s and watching my father race there.  I 
entered my first regional there back in 2001.  I’ve worked a few races there over the years.  I won my 
first national there in 2006.  It’s also where I had a significant altercation with the concrete wall in the 
kink in 2013 which destroyed my car and earned me a trip to the hospital.  I was able to compete in the 
50th Runoffs there in 2013.  So, some good remembrances and some bad.   
 
This year’s event looks to be exciting and fun as everyone likes to race at Road America.  I’m looking 
forward to it and hope you can attend in some fashion.  I’ll have plenty of free time so please consider 
dropping me a text (517.575.9450) so we can meet up and have a chat. 
 
As I’ll be there until well into October, I won’t be able to do an update next month.  I’ll return for an 
update for November. 
 
========== 
Be sure and visit the GLDiv website for information about all of the SCCA programs within the divi-
sion.  We have schedules, official’s contact info, standings, etc. for all the SCCA programs. 
 
Please take a few minutes and make sure your contact information is accurate in the SCCA database.  
It’s important to have the correct information there so the club knows how to contact you.  Log in to 
your my.scca.com page and check.   
 
There is a new path to getting your annual waiver.  You can now get it through the Member Account 
Portal (MAP).  Follow this link to get the instructions.  There is also a story about the program here.  
I’ve done it and it only takes a couple of minutes. Be prepared to upload a headshot picture of your-
self. 
 
Thank you for your time and I look forward to hearing from you soon. Please feel free to contact me 
with any questions or comments you may have about any facet of the GLDiv. I want you to make the 
most of your membership and I will help out in any way possible to make that happen. 
 

Dayle Frame 

Congratulations to our Neohio Club Racers on placing in the                

Great Lakes Division Championship for 2023-2024 

 Bob MacDonald - SM - 1st           Jon Schneider - ITC - 1st 

 Joe Camilleri -HP - 2nd                  Scott Thorp - Formula 600 - 2nd 

     Debbie LaFond 

https://www.gldscca.com/
https://my.scca.com/eweb/DynamicPage.aspx?WebCode=LoginRequired&expires=yes&Site=SCCA
https://cdn.connectsites.net/user_files/scca/downloads/000/059/650/Digital%20Annual%20Waiver%20Instructions.pdf?1638375860
https://www.scca.com/articles/2015690-scca-membership-cards-and-annual-waivers-now-available-digitally
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ARDERN CARS   

Headers, Induction Systems, Exhaust, 

Roll Cages, Suspension Mods 

2597 Townline Rd. Madison, Oh 44057  

440-983-0772 www.arderncars.com 

REport continued from page 1 
 
https://www.motorsportreg.com/events/2024-johnny-appleseed-rally-dibellas-subs-scca-neohio-road-765452 
 
In the meantime, our Club Race and Time Trials Committees are already hard at work planning for our event 
at Nelson Ledges the weekend of October 26-27

th
.  This will be a really fun event, combining elements of Divi-

sional Race, Race Experience and Time Trials.  I believe the name under consideration is The Monster Mash!  
Our T&S team are putting together a costume party Saturday night and maybe there will be prizes for that. 
Start planning now! 
 
 
On August 31

st
 we hosted a RallyCross as part of the 944 Fest weekend at Nelson Ledges.  Nine competitors 

had fun tearing around in the fields west of the main gate.  Results are available on the Region website.  For 
better or worse, Solo Points Event #4 at the IX Center was cancelled that weekend due to a lack of entries.  
The takeaway is a statement to the importance of registering for events ahead of time.  Whether it’s a Solo, 
Race, Rally, Rally Cross or Time Trial, it takes a lot of planning to put on a good event and that includes com-
mitments to suppliers and volunteers.  There are financial commitments to support such as venue costs, securi-
ty, ambulances, food vendors, porta potty rentals and many more.  If the entries don’t appear to support the 
investment, the region has to make the responsible decision.  If you want great events and think you will attend, 
please REGISTER EARLY! 
 
I look forward to seeing you at an event soon!  

https://www.motorsportreg.com/events/2024-johnny-appleseed-rally-dibellas-subs-scca-neohio-road-765452
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Neohio Region would like to extend our thanks to Summit Racing Equipment for their 

longstanding support of Neohio Region and motorsports activities in our area! Please 

show your support by being a customer of our home-grown speed  shop.  

Summit Racing is 

celebrating 56 

years of business. 

Founded 1968! 
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RALLY PROGRAM UPDATE 

2024 Press On Regardless Rallies: 

Neohio was well represented at Detroit Region’s 75th Anniversary Press On Regardless 

(POR) rally weekend. This year’s POR consisted of two rallies totaling around 500 miles of 

forest roads in Michigan’s Upper Peninsula. The courses included many roads that served 

as stages in the early days of the SCCA Pro Rally series. Neohio rallymaster, and multi-time 

POR winner Ron Johnstonbaugh teamed with SCCA Area 1 Director Peter Schneider. Neo-

hio Rally Chairman Greg Lester reunited with his old Alcan 5000 rally partner Ken Knight. 

Neohio members Merav and Jeremy Cronin also made the trek north for POR. 

 

The next event on the 2024 SCCA GLD Rally Championship schedule is Neohio Re-

gion's Johnny Appleseed Rally (JAR) rally on October 19th. More information about this 

event will be available, and registration will open shortly on motorsportsreg.com . 

 

Neohio Region's CAST In Stone rally, previously scheduled on September 28, 2024, has 

been postponed to a yet-to-be-determined date in 2025.  

 

The following 2024 GLD Championship rallies remain in the works: 

October 19 - Johnny Appleseed, N. Canton, OH. Neohio Region. 

October 26 - Pavement Ends, Roscommon, MI. Detroit Region. 

Please contact GLD Rally Steward Rob Moran (RTMoran2008@yahoo.com) with questions. 

 

Rally equipment For Sale/Wanted: 

1) Wanted: Timewise 798A rally computer. 

2) Wanted: 2 Hella Rallye 2000 "Euro" (driving) beam lens/reflector assemblies (new or good 

used condition). 

- contact Greg Lester (wgregorylester@gmail.com or phone 330.256.6531) 

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

1) For Sale: Timewise 797A rally computer. 

2) For Sale: Stevens Rally Indicator (Stevens "Wheel" - circular TSD rally timekeeping slide rule). 

• contact Ken Kovach (rallykov@att.net or phone 216.509.4966)   

• 1) For Sale: Coralba C-Giant Rally Computer. - contact Eric Duram 

(eric.duram@gmail.com) 

http://motorsportsreg.com/
mailto:RTMoran2008@yahoo.com
mailto:wgregorylester@gmail.com
mailto:rallykov@att.net
mailto:eric.duram@gmail.com
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In my grief and sadness I realize I have been remiss in expressing my thank you 

to the NEOHIO region. All the people of the region have given me wonderful 

memories. From the remembering of my granddaughter to be able to start a 

race and even checker it using her “PaPa’s Flags.” to hearing all of the memo-

ries and fun times of being with Jim on the corners, in the starters stand, and 

being a steward. I want to thank the race chairpersons and all of the people 

that volunteer their time and the love that was felt from the every one. The la-

dies put on a great spread and cake included. Thank you. 

Gail. 

A Message From Gail Green 



 

 

 

 

 Bob Roberts 

                                             
newsletter@neohioscca.com  

 

 

The Blower 

Your Place to Buy and Sell!  I’ve Got It!  You Want It!  Classified Ads For Members 

 

Ads run for 3 issues. Contact  editor if your item sells before 3 issues or if you need to rerun your ad. 

 

 

 

 

 

 Advertisement Rates 
Members FREE Classified Ads 

• Non-classified ad rates: 

• Full page—$90 / month (8” x 9.5”)  
$250 / 3 months 

• 1/2 Page—$45 / month (8” x 
5.25”) $120 / 3 months 

• 1/4 Page—$25 / month (4”x5”)    
$65 / 3 months 

• 1/8 Page $15 / month (3.5”x2”)   
$40  3 months 

 

 

 
 

FOR SALE:  HP Spridget, Fully prepared, Billet 
crank, Dry Sump, Big Discs, Dog Clutch Gearbox, 
12 wheels, spare engine and gearbox, ready to 
go racing, pole sitter at the runoffs in GP.   Price 
$15K.     Gary David, 216-272-5189. 


